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DOB:
Dear Mr./Ms. X:





MRN:
This letter was written to inform you of the results of some additional testing that was performed on your colon tumor following your recent surgery; which are normal (see below for further explanation). The Karmanos Cancer Institute (KCI) has added a new test for all colon and rectal cancers. This test is called IHC (immunohistochemistry).  IHC tells your doctor if you may have a hereditary form of colon cancer known as Lynch syndrome or hereditary nonpolyposis colorectal cancer (HNPCC). Hereditary cancers are those that run in families. People who have Lynch syndrome have a high chance of having more than one cancer in their lifetime. Their close relatives may have Lynch syndrome too and may have an increased risk for colon, uterine, stomach, and ovarian cancers. Therefore, identifying these individuals is critical so that the proper screening and surveillance measures can be implemented.   

This IHC tests for four proteins in the tumor. A protein is a substance made from genes that helps your body work the right way. These proteins are present in normal colon cells. They may be absent in colon cancer cells. The IHC test will look for these proteins:

· MLH1

· PMS2

· MSH2

· MSH6 

Your surgeon, Dr. [Steffes/Weaver/Kim], asked me to inform you that all four proteins were present in your tumor.   As mentioned above, these results are normal and indicate that Lynch syndrome is unlikely to be present in you and your children.  However, this does not rule out the possibility of other hereditary colon cancer syndromes.  You are strongly encouraged to seek a genetics consultation for further evaluation if: 

· Your colon cancer was diagnosed at an early age (less than 50 years of age), or

· You have a personal history of other cancers (for example, stomach, small bowel, kidney, pancreas, etc.) or a previous diagnosis of colon cancer, or

· A strong family history of colon cancer (one or more relatives with colon cancer), or 

· A personal history of multiple colon polyps (more than five polyps).

If you meet any of the above [or if we know the patient was diagnosed at an early age put that here], please contact the Cancer Genetic Counseling Service at (313) 576-8748 for more information and/or to schedule an appointment.

Sincerely,

Nancie Petrucelli, MS

Certified Genetic Counselor
Jennifer Barrick, MS

Certified Genetic Counselor
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